
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Galveston County Commissioners’ Court 

From:  Betsy Thomas, Grants Administration Manager 

Court Date: August 4, 2025 

RE:  County Engineering / Road and Bridge 

  Texas General Land Office – Coastal Erosion Planning Response Act 

  Bolivar Beach and Dune Restoration at the 87/124 Interchange  

Special Documents for Project and Borrow Areas 
 

 
BACKGROUND 
Each biennium the Texas Legislature appropriates funding for the Coastal Erosion Planning and 
Response Act (CEPRA) that is administered by the Texas General Land Office.  With recent 
restructuring of the distribution formula for the Gulf of Mexico Energy Security Act (GOMESA) 
funding, the GLO has increased funding available for coastal erosion projects.  
 
The GLO publishes a Texas Coastal Resiliency Master Plan to identify important projects.  The 
Bolivar Beach and Dune Restoration Project is considered to be a high priority project as 
indicated by the Tier One designation in the plan.    
 
Going back as far as 2012, Galveston County has laid out a plan to address the erosion on the 
Bolivar Peninsula.  Utilizing Coastal Impact Assistance Program (CIAP) grants, the County 
administered beach profile surveys, sand source identification, modeling and breakwater 
research, engineering, and construction for a 2,500 LF protection dune and beach nourishment 
project. Since that time the County nourished the beach multiple times through annual 
Beneficial Use of Dredged Material grants from the GLO.    
 
The County received a CEPRA grant in Cycle 11 (2019/2020) to engineer design a substantial 
beach and nourishment project to address the severe erosion at the 87/124 interchange area.    
 
 
SUMMARY  
 
On July 8, 2024, Commissioners Court voted to accept CEPRA grant award #24-058-001-E117 
for the construction phase of the Beach and Dune Restoration at the 87/124 Interchange.  This 
$47 million, Cycle 13 (2023/2024) CEPRA grant award will begin at the eastern county line and 
going three miles to the west to would place 1.65 to 2  million CY of beach quality sand at the 



 
 

 

location to increase the beach depth and better protect the interchange and realize eventual 
progression of the sand throughout the beach system as a whole for the Bolivar Peninsula.  
 
As the CEPRA grant project moves toward construction the Texas General Land Office is 
authorizing the following documents for the County’s consideration and execution: 
 

• Special Document No, SD20250019 to serve as an intergovernmental lease of project land 
for the construction of the beach and dune restoration. 

• Coastal Surface Lease No. SL20250064 to serve as an intergovernmental lease for the 
sand borrow area for the beach and dune restoration project 

 
 
FINANCIAL SUMMARY 
 
CEPRA Grant Request  $42,000,000.00 – Accepted on July 8, 2024 
 
County Match    $   5,000,000.00 – GOMESA – Allocated on July 8, 2024 
                 
TOTAL    $47,000,000.00 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
Professional Services requests the Court consider authorization for the County Judge to sign 
Special Documents regarding the Cycle 13 Coastal Erosion Planning and Response Act (CEPRA) 
award from the Texas General Land Office.  
 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS FOR WET SIGNATURE 
 

• Special Document No, SD20250019  

• Special Lease No. SL20250064  
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